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On October 24, 2023 we attended the Preconstruction Meeting with Mr. Ciocco. The 
Hidden Ponds force main connection to the proposed system was discussed. 

Once the anticipated construction commencement date is determined we will advise the 
Governing Body accordingly. 

POLICE DEPARTMENT RENOVATIONS (KEl#11-411BR1116): 

On December 8, 2023 we attended a meeting with Mayor Hanson and Chief Minardi to 
re-evaluate the project scope of work. 

As a result, we are in the process of amending the Construction Plans and Specifications 
for re-bidding the project in February 2024. 

12. STORM DRAINAGE ISSUES· BEAVER BROOK DRAINAGE STUDY
(KEI #267BR0606):

13. 

As the Governing Body is aware, the residents at No. 208 and No. 210 Shreve Avenue
have filed complaints regarding the continual erosion of the banks of Beaver Brook and
their properties.

We again are recommending that the Governing Body consider the New Jersey
Environmental Infrastructure Trust Water Bank (N.J.E.I.T.) or the recent Infrastructure Bill
funding to fund this project. The N.J.E.I.T. program provides long-term loans up to thirty
(30) years at a savings of 25 to 40 percent of the market rate.

In March 2022, we reported that we would work with Ms. Moules to determine the benefits 
to utilizing this funding program versus traditional improvement bonding, which resulted in 
a savings of approximately $155,000.00 over the term of the loan through the Program. 

FOURTH AVENUE PUMP STATION FORCE MAIN BREAK AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN 
(ARP) FUNDS: 

The Governing Body authorized our office to prepare the Construction Plans and 
Specifications for the replacement of the entire force main, from the pump station to the 
manhole at the intersection of Moore Avenue and Clements Bridge Road (C.R. 573) 
[approximately 2,650 linear feet] for bidding purposes. 

We have completed the survey fieldwork and have commenced with the preparation of the 
Construction Plans and Specifications for bid receipt in February 2024. Upon receipt, we 
will review the bids and submit our Engineer's Recommendation for review and 
consideration by the Governing Body at the Council Meeting of February 13, 2024. 
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